County of Milwaukee

Inter-Office Communication
DATE:

April 25, 2012

TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairperson, County Board of Supervisors
FROM:

Patrick Farley, Director, Department of Administrative Services

SUBJECT:
Create an Imprest fund for Department of Administrative Services- Facilities Management Division, Architecture, Engineering, and Environmental Services Section.  

POLICY

The Director of the Department of Administrative Services (DAS) requests authority to establish an imprest fund for the DAS-Facilities Management Division, Architecture, Engineering, and Environmental Services Section (AE & ES).  

BACKGROUND

Prior to the 2012 Adopted Budget, AE & ES utilized the (former) Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW) - Director’s Office imprest fund on an as needed basis for routine duties (for purchases/reimbursements of less than $50).
 AE & ES engineering staff has historically used the imprest fund for work-related materials and costs associated with inspections and surveys (i.e. survey stakes and ropes, flagging items, small specialized inspection tools, city permits, etc.).  The 2012 Adopted Budget’s reorganization of DTPW and DAS included a transfer of AE & ES from DTPW to DAS-Facilities Management and the Director’s Office became a part of the newly created Department of Transportation (DOT).  The formerly (shared) imprest fund remained with the DOT-Director’s Office, and as a result, AE & ES no longer has access.  Creation of an imprest fund for AE & ES corrects this problem.   

RECOMMENDATION

The Director of DAS recommends and requests that DAS be authorized to establish an imprest fund of $600 from Sundry Services (6999) to Reserve for imprest Fund (0755).
Prepared by:  Gary E. Drent, Support Services Manager

Approved by:

________________________________
___________________________

Patrick Farley, Director
Greg High, Director

Department of Administrative Services
AE&ES Section


DAS-Facilities Management

cc: 
County Executive  Chris Abele


Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office

� The 2012 Adopted Budget reorganized the Department of Transportation and Public Works-Director’s Office into the Department of Transportation-Director’s Office.





